
P r o j e c t  3 1 6 : N e w  Te c h n o l o g y  a n d  
a  p l e t h o r a  o f  N e w  Te a c h i n g s  

Distributing Project 316 audio players and 
hearing how they have made an impact in 
the lives of others is why we and you (who 
continue to support us financially and 
prayerfully) continue in serving our Hmong 
brothers and sisters in this way.  Together, 
we are making an eternal impact in the lives 
of others.   
 In the last two weeks of February, we 
hope to distribute at least 300 audio players 

throughout S.E. Asia. The combined total 
since we started this project will be 950 
audio players! With the help of our project 
team we have increased the amount of 
teachings up to 315 hours! And this year we 
are able to do something else. Since we have 
continued demand for the audio players 
and not enough supply, many of the Hmong 
(mostly in Thailand) have asked if they 
could have the teachings to listen to on 
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their cell phones (almost everyone in 
Thailand has a cell phone).  They saw that 
the former audio player units two years ago 
worked off of a micro-SD card and 
wondered why the teachings couldn’t be 
placed onto a micro-SD card for cell 
phones. We attempted to try that, but up 

until this past year 
we have not been 
able to make this 
available due to 
technological 
issues. But now we 
have been able to 
overcome this 
problem! So this is 
wonderful news!  
The only downside 
is that listening to 
the teachings on a 
cell phone drains 
the phones’ 
batteries much 
faster, and since 
the phones are not 
solar powered, they 
need to have a 
constant energy 
source to recharge 
them. For some 
believers this is 
okay especially if 
their fields are 

close to their villages, but this is not an 
option if you are out in the fields for several 
days at a time, which many of the Hmong 
are.  We are not sure how beneficial the 
micro-SD cards will be in Laos and Vietnam 
since the majority of the Hmong villages are 
in much more remote areas high up in the 
mountains where there is no electricity.  

Meet Long Moua 
(Npuag Looj Muas) 

Long Moua came to the US in 1978 when he 
was about 7 years old after living in a 
refugee camp for two years in Nong Khai, 
Thailand. His family had to flee from their 
home in Laos to escape from the Vietcong 
Communist during the Vietnam and 
“secret” war in Laos. He, his family and 
many other Hmong arrived and settled in 
Philadelphia, PA. After 11 years they moved 
to Lancaster County, PA.  He became a 
believer when he was a teenager and today 
has a desire to see the Hmong come to 
know Christ and grow in their faith.  He’s 
been a dedicated supporter of our ministry 
to the Hmong and he will be going to 
Thailand with me to help as a translator. 
Praise God!  This is the first time since 1978 
that he’s had the opportunity to go back to 
Southeast Asia.     
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PRAYER REQUESTS 
Please pray…. 

• That there will not 
be any travel issues 
both in leaving and 
returning to the US 
and for our travel in 
Thailand as we visit 
many villages and 
distribute more 
Project 316 audio 
players and micro-
SD cards. 

• Thank God that our 
Hmong brother 
Long Moua is able 
to join Mike and 
help as a translator 
while in Thailand. 

• And pray for Sonja 
and the kids while 
Mike is in Thailand 
for two weeks.

God bless,  
    Mike, Sonja, 

    Sinjin and Mikaela
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